
SWGC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 

SEPT 1, 2022 

1:15pm 

 

 

 

Board Present: Patrice King, Carol Vander-Haeghen, Terry Bayless, Michele Torrey, Sheila Kelly.  Absent 

was Terry Moher, Suzie Lundin and Jill Cagle/Erni Torres. 

 

President:  Patrice discussed sign ups for next year either on the board or committees.  There is a sign 

up board in the restroom as well as passed around at meeting.  We are not playing games until the 

course is complete but decided to do closest to the pin and chip ins.  Vote decided to up these to $1.00 

each.   

 

Vice President:  Nothing to report 

 

Treasurer: Terry was absent but it was stated by Patrice that there is enough money for Rockwell’s after 

the tournament for partial payment and also the Christmas party. 

 

Membership: Nothing to report 

 

Tournament:  Michele stated that the Red and Blue Tournament is coming up on Oct 13 and 20.  She 

needs 24 players to have the tournament.  Must play both days.  It is match play.  Lunch at Rockwell’s 

after the tournament on Oct 20 

 

Handicap:  Sheila discussed doing our own adjustments when posting and not post hole by hole. Just 

total 

 

WPLGA:  Nothing to report 

RULES:  Cindy explained and passed out a flyer on rule of accidental movement of ball on the green.   In 

any case, there is no penalty but ball must be replaced. Also talked about not hitting in front of your tee.  

If you do, it is a two stroke penalty. 

EMAIL:  Nothing to report 

SUNSHINE: Nothing to report 

RINGER: Nothing to report 

SPECIAL TOURNAMENTS:  Nothing to report 

WEBSITE: Nothing to report 

50/50:    $32.50 was collected so $16.25 went to Sheila and $16.25 to Vicki. 

 

A special thank you was expressed by Joanne Robinson for all of us supporting her with the passing of 

Chuck. 

 

JIM VAUGHN 

 

- The December 1st deadline to complete the clubhouse has been extended to Jan 1, 2023 

- There will  be a practice putting green and chipping area with benches for outside seating 

- Portable bar 

- Possible event tent 



- Hitting bays at the new #1 

- Canyon hole Coastal Commission gave right to build but not to play yet. 

- #5 to open asap and when it does, #11 will revert back to a par 5 

- The soil on #4 is difficult to grow grass as it is clay.  They are trying with soil amendments 

- Balancing act with sprinklers on whole course with numerous low spots. 

- Addressed the parking problem and mentioned the valet is subcontracted out. 

- The senior housing will have trailers to start signing up tenants.  150 units.  They will have a pool 

and a gym 

- You will be able to call snack bar and order from cart and pick up after 9 holes 

- Possible pro on site for lessons.  There will be simulators to rent for $25 an hour. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 2:15pm 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Carol Vander-Haeghen, Secretary 

 


